Liz Anonymous

Based on the publicly available data, TCE and PCE are present in groundwater at levels that exceed
screening levels and pose a risk to vapor intrusion. The previous sub-slab sampling was incredibly
limited and did not assess VI risk in all buildings in proximity. TCE in groundwater in close
proximity to buildings that include women of child-bearing age may require immediate action based
on Ecology and EPA guidance. This is especially concerning for the daycare located just to the
southwest of the known contamination, but also applicable for the Skyway Mart and church. If
additional sub-slab and indoor sampling has not already been completed to assess VI, the GW
concentrations warrant immediate investigation.



